
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 29 AUGUST 2006


EX.181/06
MAKING SPACE FOR WATER (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.40/06 on the work of an inter agency joint working group, 'Carlisle Recovery/Making Space for Water Group,' comprising operational technical staff from the Environment Agency, Carlisle City Council, Cumbria County Council and United Utilities.

The group, through the sharing of information, was taking a collaborative approach to investigating the mechanisms of flooding in the Carlisle area and the mutual support of flood defence initiatives.

A number of specific locations were highlighted where flooding occurred but the causes had been difficult to assess.  By jointly funding investigation work, liability could be determined and solutions costed for future programmes.

The Chairman suggested that it would be useful for the Executive to receive an update on progress with expenditure from the £1.5m ODPM grant awarded to the City Council for flood alleviation work and Officers were requested to submit such a report to the next meeting of the Executive.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the Carlisle Recovery/Making Space for Water Group continue to meet in its current format.

2.  That to support the work of the Group, the Executive agree to allocate £25,000 per year for three years from within the balance of the £1.5m ODPM Grant awarded to the City Council for flood alleviation works, which will be match funded by the other three Agencies.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive decided to allocate £25,000 per year for three years from within the balance of the £1.5m ODPM Grant awarded to the City Council for flood alleviation works to support the work of the Carlisle Recovery/Making Space for Water Group.  This initiative provided an opportunity to identify solutions to complex flooding problems which would not otherwise be investigated without an integrated multi-agency approach and additional resources.

Following the floods of 2005 there is an impetus to continue with works associated with flood prevention.  The funding will allow that to continue at an accelerated pace to supplement existing City Council resources.







